

Department of Public Works

SOUTH MAIN STREET WATER REPLACEMENT PROJECT

Dear Residents, Business Owners, and Tenants,

The Town of Wolfeboro is in the design development stage of a new project to remove and replace the existing water lines, water services, hydrants, valves, etc. on South Main Street from Pickering Corner to the Smith River Bridge downtown. The project also includes work on Dockside, Depot St, Railroad Ave and Central Ave. This project is expected to be advertised, bid, and awarded in Winter 2024. The anticipated construction period will start in spring 2024 and work until Memorial Day. No work is anticipated to take place from Memorial Day to Labor Day 2024. Work will resume after Labor Day 2024 and work until weather permits in winter 2024. The project will shut down for Winter 2024 and resume in Spring 2025. It is anticipated the project will be completed by Memorial Day 2025.

As part of the design development process, the Town and our consultant (Stantec Consulting Services Inc.) are seeking input from abutters within the project area. We previously met with Town Department heads, Town Manager, Selectmen, NHDES, NHDOT, and Stantec to discuss the overall project design, construction dates, potential detour routes, project funding, and the basic scope of the project.

We are now interested in scheduling a meeting that is open to the public. The meeting is scheduled for April 15, at 6:00 PM in the Great Hall at Wolfeboro Town Hall. Stantec and the Department of Public Works will be present to discuss the overall scope of the project and answer questions you may have.

Should you have any questions prior to the meeting or if you are unable to attend, please feel free to contact Steve Randall – Director of Public Works at 603-569-8176. You may also contact Jonathan Bourque at Stantec at 603-505-1356 if you have any questions related to the design for the project. a meeting that is open to the general public.